CITY OF LYNDON
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, APRIL 27, 2020

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited. Those present: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Becky
Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Amy Stuber and City Attorney, John Singler.

A motion was made by Kelly Kramer seconded by Becky Ricketts to approve the minutes of the
March 23, 2020 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by Betsy

Kramer, seconded by Carla Nalley to approve the April 20, 2020 Caucus Meeting. Motion
carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for April 1, 2020 was
$2,898,159.60.

MUNICIPAL ORDER 4-25-20 -Grant Application for Westport Middle Orchestra- A motion
was made by Susan Barto to grant $5,000 of the $10,000 requested and consider granting more at
a later date. Motion was seconded by Mardy Sidebottom. Mayor Hagan asked for a roll call vote.
The following voted “aye”: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Becky Ricketts, Mardy
Sidebottom, Amy Stuber. Carla Nalley abstained. City Attorney, John Singler, informed council
that Westport Middle will need to submit another application if they request more.

The Mayor announced the MRAP and Budget Hearing will be May 18% at 5:50p.m. with Council
Mitg. to follow. If a web meeting is necessary, information will be sent out prior to May 18%.

OTHER BUSINESS:

As mentioned last month, Shakespeare in the Park may reschedule their performance in the fall,

more information to come. Mayor Hagan announced the City made a deposit for the fireworks
but event is still tentative.

Councilwoman Mardy Sidebottom asked about the financial submission with candidate filing
papers. The Mayor informed council the documents are available on the Board of Elections
website but offered to print out any needed forms. Discussion was held.

Councilwoman Betsy Kramer inquired about canceling the Romara contract. The Mayor
confirmed there are pending events Kevin Woodward is managing in June so as of right now, the
City will continue his contract. Other contracts will be revisited.

OPEN FLOOR: Mayor Hagan introduced Mera Corlett who is running for Metro Council
District 18. She spoke about how she wants to get involved to help communication between
small cities and metro government. She also had handouts with more information.

Councilwoman Amy Stuber brought up property issues with Paul Parker’s crew who is building
a house next to her. They have trespassed, damaging her fence and stakes she has put in the
ground along with grass seed she just laid. Discussion was held. Mr. Singler suggested she talk
to an attorney.




ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

Stacey Woodwird, City Clerk




